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 Happy Easter everyone! 
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As you venture into the Easter holidays, enjoy those special moments with family and friends. Take 

time to laugh and be happy in each other’s company. Easter is a time for Christian’s to reflect on 

God’s love and we hope that you are all ‘rooted and grounded in love’ too. 

We look forward to welcoming the children back to school to start the summer term, hoping that 

they are well rested and ready to continue their journey to becoming the best that they can be. 

Emma Caygill-Boothroyd 

Interim Headteacher 

‘Proud of your selfie’ Campaign 

 

During the Easter holidays we want to keep updated with all of your achievements! We are asking 

you to join us in our ‘Proud of your selfie’ campaign. All we need you to do is take a selfie and send 

it to us via email on info@manstonstjames.co.uk. We can’t wait to see all of your pictures and here 

what you have achieved.  It can be for anything at all! From learning to ride a bike, helping at home 

or swimming the Channel! 



Year 1 Abbey House Museum 

 

 

 



 

Year 3 Pneumatic Toy 

 



 

Year 3 have absolutely blow away their teachers this half term. They have learnt so much, from 

making a pneumatic toy, to learning about rivers. The children have written an amazing ending to 

The Barnabus Project and are finishing off writing their own verse to the poem of 'A child's thoughts'. 

In Maths they have worked so hard on their multiplication and division! Both classes have won an 

extra break for winning a TT Rockstar battle. Miss Wood, Mrs Little and Miss Hutchinson are so proud 

of all of them! Year 3 would also like to wish Miss Hutchinson well in having her baby and we are 

going to miss her so much. 

PE Days 

 

Behaviour Coffee Morning 

After the Easter holidays we are inviting you to a special coffee morning to hear about our new 

positive behaviour policy. We want to share with you our aims and expectations and detail our new 

home school agreement. It will be an opportunity for you to ask any questions you may have. 

Join us on Wednesday 17th April 2024, at 9:15am  

Mrs Phelps 



Sports Day 2024 

 

Sports day will take place on Wednesday 19th June on the school field. 

• 9:15am -10:15am  - Reception  

• 10:30am -12:00pm - KS1 (Y1 & Y2) 

• 1:15- 3:00pm - KS2 ( Y3, Y4, Y5 & Y6) 

Parent are welcome to stay for a picnic lunch on the field. On this day, all school meal children will be 

served a packed lunch from the school kitchen. In case of bad weather, our reserve date is 

Wednesday 26th June.  

Our sports day will be part of an exciting sports week. Further information about events taking place 

during this week will be sent nearer the time.  



WhatsApp 

 

Recently there have been several incidents related to the misuse of WhatsApp groups. We would like 

to remind parents and children that the minimum age for using WhatsApp is 16 or over. 

WhatsApp is a chat application which can be used on a mobile phone or tablet, it lets you send 

messages, images and videos to friends. You can have one to one and group conversations. 

We urge all parents to keep an eye on their child’s mobile phone or online activities involving social 

media. The children are constantly reminded that they must tell a parent / adult if they receive 

anything inappropriate from any application. 

As a school we strongly advise you to remove the chat groups involving other children as this can 

cause issues in and outside of school. 



Easter Service Times 

 

 



 



Easter PlayBox 

 



Bloom: Create and Make EASTER 

 



School library 

 

WOW! Is all I can say to the response for help with our school library. Thank you to all our families 

and businesses who have offered help so far! We want to make it a very special place for the children 

in school. I will be posting pictures in the coming days. The children can start picking what they 

would like to get reading.  

The link to our wish list can be found via the link below. Remember to include a message with your 

name or the business name. 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1MEPYYJ97FSHN?ref_=wl_share 

Mrs Phelps 

Manston St James PTFA  

 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/1MEPYYJ97FSHN?ref_=wl_share


RAINBOW RAFFLE TICKETS 

 

The rainbow raffle was drawn this weekend, Well done to all our lucky winners. We are really pleased 

to announce that we have made £466.65 from the sale of the raffle tickets. 

LEAVERS HOODIES 

 

The year 6 leavers hoodie site is now open to parents. The link for the online store has been sent via 

email to all year 6 parents. The online store closes on 6th April so if you would like a hoodie, please 

make sure you submit your order before this date. 



WE NEED YOUR HELP 

 

We are currently planning our big summer event, the date we have in mind is the 6th July. We need 

to see if we have enough volunteers for the event to safely go ahead.   If you can offer any support or 

help on this date, please can you email us at fomsjames@gmail.com 

PTFA Facebook Group and Instagram  

 

Facebook Group 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/199267443474410/ 

mailto:fomsjames@gmail.com
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Instagram 

https://www.instagram.com/manstonstjamesptfa?igsh=MWl5aHhsdm9vNWI4NQ== 

We are a 'Nut Free' School 

We currently have staff and pupils who have allergies, which require an epi-pen for treatment. 

People who suffer from nut allergies can develop a severe, potentially life threatening allergic 

reaction. So please can we ask that you have no nut products in lunch boxes or sent into the school 

as treats.  This includes ‘Nutella’ and other unbranded chocolate spreads which usually include 

nuts or nut derivatives.  

What Products are NOT Allowed ? 

 

What Products ARE allowed in school ? 

 

Dates for your Diary 

March 

• 28th March school Closes for Easter & reopens Monday 15th April 

https://www.instagram.com/manstonstjamesptfa?igsh=MWl5aHhsdm9vNWI4NQ==


April 

• 19th -  Peace and Service Awards  

◦ 9:00am - KS1 

◦ 2:30pm KS2 

• 22nd - 9:00am - Eastertide Service 

• 23rd - 9:00am - Year 1 Learning Festival 

• 23rd - 3:10pm - Year 1 Phonics Parents Meeting 

May 

• 1st - 9:00am Y5/Y6 Eucharist 

• 6th - May Bank Holiday - School is closed 

• 7th - 3:30pm - Parents Communication Committee Meeting 

• 8th  -  Year 3 Trip to The Sikh Temple 

• 13th  - Year 6 SATS Start 

• 20th - PTFA Spring Disco 

• 24th May - School closes for Summer Half Term & reopens Monday 3rd June 

June 

• 5th - 9:00am Y5/Y6 Eucharist 

• 11th -12th Save the date The Wizard of Oz performances 

• 19th - Sports Day  

◦  9:15am -10:15am  - Reception  

◦  10:30am -12:00pm - KS1 (Y1 & Y2) 

◦ 1:15- 3:00pm - KS2 (Y3, Y4, Y5 & Y6) 

• 26th and 28th back up Sports Day Dates 

• 28th - End of Year Reports 

July 

• 3rd to 5th - Year 6 Trip to Robinwood 

• 16th - Headteacher Tea Party 

• 17th - Peace and Service Awards  

◦  9:00am KS1 

◦ 2:30pm KS2 

• 18th - Year 6 Leavers' Party (after School time TBC) 



• 19th - 1:15pm - Year 6 Leavers' Service Parents Welcome 

• 22nd & 23rd - School will be closed to students for staff training 

Safeguarding 

We take Safety very seriously in our school. 

If you have any concerns or observations regarding Health and Safety please contact: Mrs Boothroyd 

or Mrs Crabtree. 

If you have any concerns or questions regarding Child Protection issues please contact: Mrs Crabtree 

or Mrs Spofforth. 

 

If you have a concern about a child over the Easter holidays, please report this via our school 

website  www.manstonstjames.co.uk by pressing the ‘share a concern’ button.  Alternatively, you 

can contact Children’s Social Services directly on 0113 222 4403 to report any concerns you may 

have. 

If you need further support regarding Mental Health, Domestic Violence or support accessing a 

Foodbank please see links on our Safeguarding page on our website. 

Contact Us 

Manston St James C of E Primary Academy 

Sandbed Lane 

Cross Gates 

Leeds 

LS15 8JH 

Tel: 0113 859 2073 

Absence reporting number 0113 8592081               

info@manstonstjames.co.uk 

Interim Headteacher 

Mrs Emma Caygill-Boothroyd 

Interim Deputy Headteacher 

Mrs Alexa Crabtree 

SENCO 

Mrs Lauren Bennett 

Visit us on the web at www.manstonstjames.co.uk  

http://www.manstonstjames.co.uk/
mailto:info@manstonstjames.co.uk
https://www.manstonstjames.co.uk/


Thank you for reading our Newsletter                                         
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